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BOND COMMITTEE FORMED LOANS AND SCHOLARSHIPS

Mr. Dave Williams, Asst. Manager,
Main Branch, 1st National Bank, has been
named Chairman of a newly formed
Citizens Committee for Lane Community

College.

Federal grants totaling $40, 366 have
been received by Lane Community College,
it was announced today by Frances Howard,
LCC Financial Aids Counselor. $16, 986
in National Defense Education Act funds

will be used for student loans; $23, 380
received under the Economic Opportunity

Act will make matching grants available
to these students.

Approximately 75 LCC students are
expected to benefit from the combination
loan-grant funds, in amounts ranging from
$400 to $1000. The loan portion may be
repaid over a ten-year period after the
student has finished school. The money,
credited to student accounts, may be used

to cover tuition, books, and supplies; with
some apportionment for transportation.
The awards will be based on need and indivi

dual promise of success in a college program.

Any student wishing financial aid while
attending LCC is urged to contact Mrs.
Howard on the Eugene Campus, 200 North
Monroe. Mrs. Howard has pointed out
that several other kinds of scholarships

are available, as well as Work-Study

Programs, to enable students to finance
their educations.

Purpose of the Committee is to help
prepare and distribute information in sup
port of passage of the $9. 9 million bond
issue September 20. The Committee is
currently conducting a campaign to se
cure at least 1000 endorsement signatures
to be used in future publicity.

MODEL READY

The first public showing of the model
of the new Lane Community College

Campus is behing held at the LCC booth
at the Lane County Fair this week. The
model, prepared by Campus architects

Balzhiser, Seder,. & Rhodes is a 6 foot
square, three-dimensional layout showing

buildings, parking sites, and other features
of the new Campus. First-phase buildings
are scheduled for occupancy in the fall of
1968.

Members of the LCC Board of Edu

cation have joined LCC administrators

and counselors in manning the Fair booth
from 10:00 am to 11:00 pm August 23-27
to distribute informational materials and

to answer questions about the College.
MEETINGS

Rm.6-b, 9:00 am
. ,Tues., Sept. 6

Rm.l2-b, 7:30 pm
. . Wed., Sept. 7

Presidents

Cabinet . .
MORE GROWTH

Two new mobile classrooms have

been erected on the LCC Eugene Campus
this summer adjacent to the existing mo
bile classrooms and will be ready for use

when Fall Term begins September 26. The
four classrooms provided by the new

buildings will be used for drafting, math,
physics, and Adult Education classes.

Board of

Education

MAN IS NOT THE CREATURE OF CIR

CUMSTANCE. CIRCUMSTANCES ARE

THE CREATURES OF MEN.

--Disraeli

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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^^TCRETARIES MEET BRONZE SEAL

Lane Community College is hosting a

meeting of educational secretaries on
Tuesday, August 30, to explain the Sept
ember 20 Bond Issue Election. Office

personnel of all schools in the LCC District
have been invited, and husbands and fami
lies are welcome.

Dr. Parnell, College President, would
appreciate the help, of all LCC office clerks
and secretarieain serving as hostesses

for guests from other schools. The meet
ing will be at 7:30 pm in KRVM Studio,
Eugene Campus.

The Lane Community College seal, de
signed by former LCC student David

Spriggs of Cottage Grove, was received in
time to be shown at the Lane County Fair
this week. The 65 pound seal is cast in
bronze from a pattern made by David and

his father, Harold A. Spriggs. Actual
casting of the work was directed by David
and his father; polishing was donated by
the owner of Kimwood's Service Station,
in Cottage Grove. The seal will be perma
nently installed on the new Campus.

STAFF HANDBOOK

Revision of the Staff Policies Handbook

has been completed and copies of the new
manual will be in the mail this week. The

book is being sent to all full-time staff
members of LCC.

PRE -REGISTRATION

Classes are filling rapidly as registra
tion continues at LCC, Dean of Students
I. S. Hakanson reported this week. Latest
figures indicate about 1000 completed
registrations, with 36 sections already
filled. Unfilled sections are mostly in the

evening and late afternoon classes; however,
some openings exist in all curriculum areas,

An enrollment of 2000 students is pre

dicted for the 1966-67 school year. Again,

applicants are urged to register as soon
as possible. Second-year students are
reminded they must complete registration
soon to assure places in related classes.
Additional sections may be added as soon

as registration is completed to a point
where enrollment in given areas shows a
need for more classes.

BASIC EDUCATION

MDTA Director Robert Marshall reports
LCC Basic Education will end September 2,
with next yearb program beginning Sept
ember 28. Classes are held daily for 6 hours

at the Labor Temple, 135 E. 6th, Eugene.
Instructors in the program are Cora Pirtle,
Gladys Belden, and Aldin Whittle.

STUDENT COUNCIL

The first Student Council meeting of the
1966-67 school year will be held Tuesday,
September 20, 2:00 pm, in KRVM Studio.

Student Council members have been working
the past few weeks on revision of the Student
Handbook which is to be given free to all full
time students this year.

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETS

Mr. G. R. Bloomquist, Assistant

Dean of Instruction, and Mel Gaskill,
Chairman of the LCC Mechanics Division,

attended an Executive Board Meeting of

the Oregon Vocational Association in Salem
Thursday, August 18. This is the first
planning session for the coming year.

Mr. Bloomquist is President of OVA;
Mr. Gaskill is a Board member.

LCC BUS

At their August 18 meeting the LCC
Board of Education authorized the purchase

of a 29 passenger bus for use on special
field trips and limited inter-campus trans
portation. Cost of the bus, purchased from
the Federal Surplus Property Section, was
$450.

KEEP COOL; IT WILL BE ALL ONE A HUNDRED YEARS HENCE

Montaigne


